
Kansas City, MO Chapter

of the Barbershop Harmony Society
(Board Meeting Minutes: Feb 9, 2009)
(6:00PM, St Thomas Mores Church,118th & Holmes,

Kansas City, MO 64131)

Board Members:
Present: Doug Brott, Tony Strub, Kent Miller, Carl Turlin, Brad Dawdy, David Miller, Vince Perry, Harvey Shapiro, Bob Murphy, Mike Schumacher, and Rich Huyck
Absent: John Erwine, Kent McClean, and Chuck Ames
Quorum present? Yes

Others Present: none 
 
Proceedings:
· Meeting called to order at 6:05 p.m. by President, Doug Brott
· January 2009 meeting minutes (attached) were reviewed and approved as submitted.

· Finance report (attached) provided by Treasurer, Harvey Shapiro:

-Shapiro reported Ron Fortino has already started the annual treasurer financial audit.
- As of 01/31/2009 Operating fund was $16,212.44 & Restricted Fund was $7350.32

-Shapiro explained that the income for the Installation/Awards Banquet of $2175 will be offset by the debit being paid in the month of February. He agreed to the request to provide the Board with a revised 2009 Budget apart from the embedded version in the monthly financial report.
MOTION to accept financial report as submitted; seconded and passed.


· Marketing/Public Relations report provided by Vice President, Brad Dawdy: 
- Dawdy indicated that the Spring Show/Singing Valentine/Four Person Scramble flyers that went out in the mail contained the wrong telephone number for Spring Show tickets but new ones were being prepared and would go out this week. He said four people checked the layout and didn’t notice the incorrect telephone number and suggested that the chapter use just one telephone number for all ticket sales in the future.  
-New pocket cards are being printed and will be available for quartets to distribute while delivering Singing Valentines. It was also noted that new flyers & cards will deemphasize the Call In number and will place more emphasize on Online sales.
Carl Turlin expressed concern that local media had portrayed the Heart of America Chorus (HOA) Singing Valentine Program as a “fund raiser” for Children’s Mercy Hospital (CMH). Dawdy said he was aware of this and did not authorize the usage of words used in the newspaper piece. He agreed that future references to CMH should be more like: “ a portion of the proceeds to CMH.”
-Rich Huyck told the Board that the chapter telephone number (816-221-7888) rings to his cell phone. Much discussion followed about Chapter telephone usage and alternative plans to the present chapter phone when President Brott asked Huyck to look into the present plan and report back to the Board.

Operations report provided by Vice President, David Miller:

-Miller reported that the magnets have been sewn into the riser skirts during a special meeting of the Heartbeats.  He said the skirts were pre-numbered and will be easy to install. The riser skirts were sewn in by hand and hence the riser crew should exercise care in removing the skirts.  “Ripping them off is no longer an option.”
Music & Performance report (attached) review was led by President Brott in Vice President Kent McClean’s absence:

-Contrary to popular belief, contest songs have not been decided (upon.) Under consideration are “If I Were A Bell”, “Basin Street Blues”, “Beautiful Dreamer” and others.
-Still trying to get Jim Henry for a Tuesday coaching session.
-Choreographer Cindy Hansen seems agreeable to doing the choreography for “If I Were A Bell” and “Basin Street Blues” then coaching the chorus. Details are still being worked out.
-Brott also indicated that the Music In The Park Concert 2009 will be held on July 12, 2009; it will be 90 minute program for HOA; fee will be $600; KCSA will not be a part of the show.

Program report(attached) provided by Vice President Carl Turlin:
-InTune format has changed to make it easier to read and clearer to distinguish major event announcements thanks to Jim Bagby and Todd Anderson’s input.

-Special lead practices were held but with very limited participation; scheduling later in the day will be tried.

-From suggestion by the Music Team during a committee meeting attended by Turlin, it was agreed to eliminate all verbal announcements during the entire chapter meeting, introduce guests at the start of the meeting, and do birthdays, renewals after the rehearsal at 9:30. Turlin agreed to all suggestions on a trial basis for a several weeks.

-Turlin has also started a venue search for next year’s Installation/Award’s Banquet by visiting Turner’s German Club Banquet Hall and the Golden Ox. He said nothing has been decided and will continue the search.
-Singing 4 Life Blood Drive is scheduled for May 16th.
Membership report (attached) provided by Vice President John Erwine was reviewed by President Brott in Erwine’s absence:

-Guests in January: Dane Montgomery, guest of Craig Wilcox; Jeff Garrard guest of Jerry Garrard; Jerome Evans guest via Internet Search; and Jim Long. 
-Erwine has been in contact with all guests since each visit.
-Special Guest night is planned for February 17th with Sheridan’s Frozen Custard treat afterward.

-Erwine report indicated that he is still in the process of finalizing his membership committee.

Old Business:

Meeting Place Search Committee:

-President Brott reported that nothing had been done with regard to finding a new meeting place.

-America Harmony Movie  report was given by  Executive Vice President Kent Miller:

Miller has completed all the forms necessary for participation with him listed as the contact person. He indicated that it is a wonderful program but that getting first hand information has been challenging making a February to June time window for viewing very unrealistic.
-Other chapters in the area have not been made aware of this inter chapter program. President Brott suggested that an introductory email to the chapters should be sent in the near future. 
-Annual Four Person Scramble Golf Tournament report was given by Executive Vice President Kent Miller:

-Flyers are available and the web registration page is in the final stages of being completed. He reported that he also has some publicity possibilities in the works with Channel TV5 and Channel TV4. 
-Last year the tournament was offered to local chapters and got no response so he has abandoned the idea for this year’s tournament.
-Harmony Explosion! (HE!) report by Immediate Past President Tony Strub:

-The Heart of America Chorus will perform two songs at HE! on Saturday morning, March 7th. 

-Strub has set up a network of schools within 150 mile radius of Kansas City and is able to email them announcements about HE! He has received positive interest from as far away as Salina.

-Points of interest this year: changes in judging and awards format to conform to Kansas State High School Activities Association; provide earlier registration opportunities and learning media incentives.
-Foundations & Grants report presented by Executive Vice President Kent Miller: 

-Committee is working and plans to write three grant proposals in the next few weeks.

-Fund Raising & Annual Contribution Campaign (ACC) report presented by Marketing/PR Vice President Brad Dawdy: Nothing to report.

New Business:

T-Bones National Anthem discussion was led by President Doug Brott:

-The Olathe Chapter has invited HOA to sing the National Anthem with them at the start of T-Bones game on June 19, 2009. It will be preceded with an inter-chapter pot luck dinner. Discounted tickets would provide the opportunity to sing in the chorus and see the game. The Board agreed that this information would be made available to all HOA members.
Metro Area Inter-Chapter Performance’s  initial report was presented by Chapter President Doug Brott:
-All local BHS Society Chapters including Topeka and St Joseph are invited to participate.

-Each chorus may sing two songs; 

-Combined choruses may sing two or more songs.

-Central States District (CSD)’s 2009 International quartet qualifiers will be given an opportunity to sing on the show.

-Target date is June 27, 2009 for a ticketed show with each chapter selling tickets. Venue has not been selected.

-Each chapter’s musical leadership has already been contacted and initial reactions are positive.
-An inter-chapter committee is being formed.

MOTION: Authorize the Kansas City Chorus of Sweet Adeline’s the use of the KCMO Chapter’s risers and trailer for their Regional Contest April 2-4, 2009 with Board Member Mike Schumacher as HOA’s liaison as requested by Joann Karaff; seconded and passed.

· Meeting adjourned at 7:22 p.m.
· Minutes submitted by Secretary, Vince Perry.

-Executive Session followed to discuss Barbershopper of the Month & Extra Mile Award(s)
